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1. Introduction 

The purpose of this Statement of Common Ground (SoCG) is to set out areas of agreement 
and any outstanding matters between the London Borough of Enfield (LBE) and Telereal 
Securitised Properties GP Limited (the Promoter). 

It is recognised by both parties that the site should have been listed in Section 2/Table 1 of 
document E7.14 (dated 31 March 2025). As this was not the case, officers consider this 
Statement of Common Ground to be helpful to the Inspector to clarify the position on this site. 

2. Matters 

The Promoter submitted a Call for Sites form as part of its Regulation 19 Representation in 

relation to the site, the Edmonton Telephone Exchange, located at Edmonton Telephone 
Exchange, Sterling Way, London, N18 1QU (“the site”) which is located in the heart of the 
Angel Edmonton Placemaking Area (Draft Policy PL4) and an identified tall buildings zone 
(see Appendix D, Area 10.3 of the Draft Local Plan). The site extent is shown in Figure 1 below. 

Figure 1: Title Plan 

Paragraph 35 of the National Planning Policy Framework seeks to ensure that the Local Plan 
is deliverable over the plan period and based on effective joint working on strategic matters 

that have been addressed, as evidenced by this SoCG. 

The site itself has not been promoted in earlier stages of the plan-making process. However, 
following a recent strategic asset review, it has been concluded that the site is expected to 
become surplus to operational requirements and available for residential-led redevelopment 
by 2028-31. 








